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(h) Revocable trusts that become irrev-
ocable trusts. Notwithstanding the pro-
visions in section 745.9–1 on the insur-
ance coverage of irrevocable trust ac-
counts, if a revocable trust account 
converts in part or entirely to an irrev-
ocable trust upon the death of one or 
more of the trust’s owners, the trust 
account shall continue to be insured 
under the provisions of this section. 
(EXAMPLE: Assume A and B have a 
trust account in connection with a liv-
ing trust, of which they are joint 
grantors. If upon the death of either A 
or B the trust transforms into an irrev-
ocable trust as to the deceased 
grantor’s ownership in the trust, the 
account will continue to be insured 
under the provisions of this section.) 

(i) This section shall apply to all ex-
isting and future revocable trust ac-
counts and all existing and future ir-
revocable trust accounts resulting 
from formal revocable trust accounts. 

[74 FR 55749, Oct. 29, 2009] 

§ 745.5 Accounts held by executors or 
administrators. 

Funds of a decedent held in the name 
of the decedent or in the name of the 
executor or administrator of the dece-
dent’s estate and deposited in one or 
more accounts shall be insured up to 
the SMSIA in the aggregate for all 
such accounts, separately from the in-
dividual accounts of the beneficiaries 
of the estate or of the executor or ad-
ministrator. 

[51 FR 37560, Oct. 23, 1986, as amended at 71 
FR 14635, Mar. 23, 2006] 

§ 745.6 Accounts held by a corporation, 
partnership, or unincorporated as-
sociation. 

Accounts of a corporation, partner-
ship, or unincorporated association en-
gaged in any independent activity shall 
be insured up to the SMSIA in the ag-
gregate. The account of a corporation, 
partnership, or unincorporated associa-
tion not engaged in an independent ac-
tivity shall be deemed to be owned by 
the person or persons owning such cor-
poration or comprising such partner-
ship or unincorporated association and, 
for account insurance purposes, the in-
terest of each person in such an ac-
count shall be added to any other ac-
count individually owned by such per-

son and insured up to the SMSIA in the 
aggregate. For purposes of this section, 
‘‘independent activity’’ means an activ-
ity other than one directed solely at 
increasing insurance coverage. 

[51 FR 37560, Oct. 23, 1986, as amended at 71 
FR 14635, Mar. 23, 2006] 

§ 745.7 Shares accepted in a foreign 
currency. 

An insured credit union may accept 
shares denominated in a foreign cur-
rency. Shares denominated in a foreign 
currency will be insured in accordance 
with this part to the same extent as 
shares denominated in U.S. dollars. In-
surance for shares denominated in for-
eign currency will be determined and 
paid in the amount of United States 
dollars that is equivalent in value to 
the amount of the shares denominated 
in the foreign currency as of close of 
business on the date of default of the 
insured credit union. The exchange 
rates to be used for such conversions 
are the 12 p.m. rates (the ‘‘noon buying 
rates for cable transfers’’) quoted for 
major currencies by the Federal Re-
serve Bank of New York on the date of 
default of the insured credit union, un-
less the share agreement provides that 
some other widely recognized exchange 
rates are to be used for all purposes 
under that agreement. 

[71 FR 14635, Mar. 23, 2006] 

§ 745.8 Joint ownership accounts. 
(a) Separate insurance coverage. Quali-

fying joint accounts, whether owned as 
joint tenants with right of survivor-
ship, as tenants by the entireties, as 
tenants in common, or by husband and 
wife as community property, shall be 
insured separately from accounts indi-
vidually owned by any of the co-own-
ers. The interest of a co-owner in all 
qualifying joint accounts shall be 
added together and the total for that 
co-owner shall be insured up to the 
SMSIA. 

(b) Determination of insurance cov-
erage. The interests of each co-owner in 
all qualifying joint accounts shall be 
added together and the total shall be 
insured up to the SMSIA. (EXAMPLE: 
‘‘A&B’’ have a qualifying joint account 
with a balance of $150,000; ‘‘A&C’’ have a 
qualifying joint account with a balance 
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